
June 24, 2024

Dear School Community Members,

Blueprint Schools Phase II Program (the “Program”) is in the process of finalizing contractual documents to begin 
the construction of the eight (8) schools utilizing a public private partnership (P3) later this year.  We are dividing 
the construction of the schools into three delivery groups, as follows:

● Group A: consists of two schools - Templeton Elementary School and Margaret Brent Elementary School 
- to open in Fall 2026;

● Group B: consists of four schools - Hyattsville Elementary School, New Fairwood Elementary School, 
New Robert Frost K-8 Academy, and New Brandywine K-8 Academy - to open in Fall 2027; and

● Group C: consists of two schools - James Duckworth Elementary School and Springhill Lake Elementary 
School - to open in Fall 2028.

My administration has been working diligently to develop a comprehensive swing space plan (the “Plan”) to 
ensure a seamless transition during construction for the schools impacted by construction.  As part of developing 
the Plan, we took into consideration many factors, including (i) the distance between the swing school and the 
current school; (ii) swing school capacity; (iii) the impact on other ancillary operations of the District; and (iv) the 
duration of time the swing space is needed.  

The Plan is as follows (chronologically):

Moving School Swing School Duration 

Templeton Elementary School Kenmoor Middle School (original) Summer 2023 - Summer 2026

Woodmore Elementary School Meadowbrook Elementary School Summer 2023 - Summer 2027

Robert Frost Elementary School Matthew Henson Elementary School Summer 2024 - Summer 2027

Hyattsville Elementary School St. Mark’s School Summer 2025 - Summer 2027

Dora Kennedy French Immersion Robert Goddard School Summer 2026 - Permanent

Springhill Lake Elementary School Greenbelt Middle School (original) Summer 2026 - Summer 2028

James Duckworth Regional School Glenridge Elementary School Summer 2026 - Summer 2028

If you have any additional questions about the Plan, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Millard House II  
Superintendent of Schools  


